



November 21, 2016

Dr. Belle S. Wheelan, President Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan,

When going through some paperwork in the Presidential Suite of offices, we noticed these correspondences from the North Carolina Community College System Offices to then President, Dr. Bryan Wilson. I am unsure as to whether Dr. Wilson sent you correspondence concerning the termination of two programs:

Computer Programming Real Estate

McDowell Technical Community College has not had students, full-time nor part-time faculty, administrative support nor any other budget considerations for these two programs for at least ten years. We are fully aware that SACSCOC must be informed of program termination and will make every effort to do just that in a timely fashion moving forward.

If you require anything further, please let me know.

Sincerely,

John D. Gossett

President

cc: Ladelle Harmon